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                                    Greetings in the lovely name of Jesus! It’s hard to believe that we have crossed into  
                               2019. There are so many things to share, yet so little time and space to do it. As I sit down  
                               and begin to type this letter, my heart swells with a variety of emotions. Even though our  
                               schedule was much slower than usual, we did travel to meetings in GA, NC, SC, & TX.  
                               We also had the opportunity to attend 8 services at our home/sending church, and I was 
                                privileged to preach one of those services. One of the best highlights came on a Sunday 
                                morning in December. I was preaching at a church in GA, when the pastor’s 17-year-old 
                                son Gavin came under Holy Ghost conviction and got born again! We also had a few  
                                more churches take us on for support. TO GOD BE THE GLORY!!  
                                    
                                     UPDATES: I have been able to walk without a boot on my foot for the past 8 days. I do  
                                 still have some pain, but it has improved a great deal.  In regards to the property that we  
                                 mentioned in the last letter, PLEASE keep praying. Several folks have sent in offerings to 
                                 help us purchase it. We do believe it is GOD’S WILL for us to have that land, we are just  
                                 waiting on Him to do it ALL. In the meantime, we must continue to press forward. We are  
                                 working with a realtor to help us find the right home for our family. We have also been  
                                 able to locate a few possible meeting places in Allen to start the church in. We have even  
                                 had several sister churches from OK & TX commit to come out on a Saturday prior to our 
                                 Grand Opening, and help us door knock and canvass the area. For the 6 Saturdays leading   
                                 up to November 10th we will have a different church group with us. 
 
                                     Finally, we ask you to please continue to pray for the following things. 1.) Schedule to  
                                be full through September 2.) Remaining support to come in over next 6 months so we can  
                                make the move to Allen 3.) Continued safety and health on the deputation trail 4.) God’s  
                                WISDOM, God’s WILL, & God’s GLORY in it ALL 5.) A few personal needs to be met 
                                6.) Our own family’s spiritual growth and development 7.) Souls to be saved and lives to 
                                 be changed. Again, thank you for EVERYTHING that you do to pray for us, to support                                            
                                 us, and to help us, so that we can reach Allen, TX with the Gospel of Jesus Christ!                              
                               
 
                                                
  
                                                                                                                                           In Christ,  
                                                                                                                                           The Leake Family  
                                                                                                                                           Matt. 9:38  


